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PRESS RELEASE 
 

No: 571/2017 

Date: 29th September 2017 

Journeys to Manchester and New York for the Chief Minister 

Over the weekend, the Chief Minister will travel to the Conservative Party Conference in 

Manchester where he will host the traditional Gibraltar Reception on Sunday evening. 

On Monday he flies direct from Manchester to New York where he will be met by the Deputy 

Chief Minister, Dr Joseph Garcia, and by the Attorney General, Michael Llamas. After meetings 

with senior officials, the Chief Minister will speak at Tuesday’s meeting of the UN’s Special 

Political and Decolonization Committee (the Fourth Committee).    

The Chief Minister will arrive back in Gibraltar on Wednesday but Dr Garcia and Mr Llamas will 

remain in New York for an additional day of meetings. 

During the absence of Mr Picardo and Dr Garcia, Prof John Cortes will be the Acting Chief 

Minister. 

 


